Minutes of the MVCC PA Executive Board Meeting
Dec. 16, 2011
2:00 pm, IT 220

APPROVED February 6, 2012
Present: President Alison Doughtie, Norma Chrisman, Marie Czarnecki, Paul Halko, Dana Hubbard, Dawson McDermott, Ellis Searles.
1. Motion to approve minutes of November 17, 2011:

1st Norma Chrisman


2nd Paul Halko

Carried unanimously.

2.  President’s report
President Doughtie participated in the following:


a)  Think Tank (11/18, 12/9/11)

b)  Board of Trustees (11/21/11)


c)  PERB pre-conference call (12/1/11, with Jim Henck and Dawson McDermott)


d) Meeting with President VanWagoner (12/6/11)

e)  Senate (12/6/11)


f)  MVCC graduation (12/15/11)


g)  NYSUT holiday party (12/15/11)

Correspondence:

· Holiday greetings from Anthony Picente.

· Thank you to PA and PA Benefits Fund from Gemma Rodriguez.

3.
Committee reports

Community Outreach (Pres. Doughtie reporting for Chair Carla Zupancic)
Over $100 was raised in the raffle and a truckload of food was donated for the Rescue Mission in conjunction with the PA Holiday Party.
Education and Training (Chair Dana Hubbard)

A survey is being sent out to the membership to determine interests.

Grievance (Chair Dawson McDermott) 
· Two grievances have gone on to arbitration. 

· Three to four others may go to arbitration.  

· We are filing a contract implementation grievance. 

· Cameras have been used to check on PA members. Members should be made aware of this through PAnorama.
· Norma Chrisman is setting up a searchable database for grievances and arbitration awards.

· Several other issues have arisen, including one regarding the Benefits Fund.

Internal Communications (Chair Norman Chrisman)
· PAnorama

An issue is due out shortly. 
· www.mvccpa.org
The website is being updated.

· Motion to approve the committee’s selection of Andrew Ellis as the winner of the $1,000 PA Scholarship: 
1st Dawson McDermott

2nd Ellis Searles

Carried unanimously.
Member Services (Chair Paul Halko)
· The Holiday party was well-attended.

Negotiations (Chair Ellis Searles)

· The pre-hearing phone conference with PERB was held on Dec. 1, 2011. The judge listened to both sides. A PERB hearing is being scheduled for March, 2012. The team will prepare.
3.  Old Business

Part timer update
The survey that went out to the membership regarding organizing part timers showed overwhelming support in favor of this action. The committee has met and is arranging a meeting with a NYSUT organizer to answer legal questions. The committee will consider meeting with Onondaga and will review contract recognition language from all units in the state.
4.   New Business
FOIA request

There has been a FOIA request for the College’s expenditures on labor-related legal costs.
5.   Adjournment by general consensus.
Additional e-mail activity
1. Motion to approve edits to the retirement resolution to be brought to the NYSUT Representative Assembly that would allow a members to redesignate their retirement option upon receiving tenure or continuing appointment:

1st Ellis Searles

2nd Mike Donaruma
Carried unanimously 

Respectfully submitted,

Marie Czarnecki, Secretary

